
 

 

May 2, 2025 

The Honorable Tom Cole  

Chairman  

Committee on Appropriations  

U.S. House of Representatives 

Washington, D.C. 20515  

The Honorable Rosa DeLauro  

Ranking Member  

Committee on Appropriations  

U.S. House of Representatives 

Washington, D.C. 20515

 

 

Dear Chairman Cole and Ranking Member DeLauro:  

 

I am requesting $1,266,312.95 for the Improvements and Updates to Curry County Jail project in Fiscal 

Year 2026. The entity to receive funding for this project is Curry County, located at 94235 Moore Street, 

Suite 122, Gold Beach, Oregon 97444.  

 

The funding would be used for improvements and updates to the Curry County Jail, fixing outdated 

infrastructure and creating a safer, more effective facility to protect the community, rehabilitate offenders, 

and support employees. 

 

The project is an appropriate use of taxpayer funds because the Curry County Jail is an essential facility 

for maintaining public safety and is the only one of its kind in Curry County. The Jail houses adults in 

custody arrested by the Sheriff's Office, local law enforcement in Port Orford, Gold Beach, and 

Brookings, as well as Oregon State Police. 

 

The project has a federal nexus because the funding provided is for purposes described in section 501 of 

the Omnibus Crime Control and Safe Streets Act of 1968 (34 U.S.C. § 10152). I certify that I have no 

financial interest in this project, and neither does anyone in my immediate family. 

 

Sincerely, 

 

 

____________ 

 

Val Hoyle 

Member of Congress 


